
Chignik Lake LSAC Meeting 
Wednesday, January 20, 4PM

Call to Order 4:08

Roll Call:
Clinton Boskofsky
Francine Isenberg

Introduction of Visitors:
Jim Dube
Barbra Donachy
Matthew Williams
Raemie Garner
Jeremiah Isenberg

No Quorum. Informational meeting only.

Old Business:
-Open Seats

Seat A & Seat D
Seats can be appointed. We will keep getting the word out.

New Business:

-Principal Report:
Bay is virtual this week due to active Covid cases. BBNC offers cultural heritage grant. 

Looking at working with Kodiak Alutiiq Dancers to put together an Alutiiq dance project. Rona 
might be a good resource for sewing, beading, and drum making.

-Elementary: 
-9 students began attending after break. 2 are leaving for the rest of the semester. We 

anticipate they will be back for the fall. Students were eager to come back to school after 
winter break!

-Finished Alutiiq dance project and published to Facebook. I am trying to continue the 
project with Kodiak Island dancers. The students really enjoyed it. 

-Finished this year’s Salmon in the Classroom project. Students created a public service 
announcement to help others understand how to take care of the environment to protect the 
eggs and young salmon. It is in its final editing stage. Students learned how to create movies: 
edit, film, add music, correctly give credit for media. Next science – studying the Earth.

- Battle of the Books is coming! Students are practicing and getting ready for the battle.
-Students are learning to use more tools to help them exactly where they need help. For 

example, IXL gives students practice on exactly the skill they need. 

-Secondary: 
As of today, I have 3 students with 1 student planning on moving within the next few 

days. 



We have made great progress this year in employability. In order to complete each 
level, the students are required to participate in community service. This will be our current 
focus and we are asking the community for any ideas or community service needs.

In cultural awareness, one student just advanced to level 9. One student is working on a 
project which compares languages around the globe and another student is working on a 
project which compares local legends/stories to those in other parts of the world. 

In writing we will be focusing on essays. We have spent a lot of time this year writing 
paragraphs and revising our writing, and now we will work on how to properly structure a 
research-based paper. 

In science, we have just joined forces with 2 of the level 6 students from Barbra's class. 
Our focus this week is the solar system and using light years to describe distances in space.

In social studies we have just finished the civics and government portion and are now 
switching to Alaska studies, which is the second half of social studies 8. One student has moved 
on to level 9 social studies, which is being taught by Matthew Stark.

Starting tomorrow in Math we will be focusing on fractions. Since fractions are always a 
challenge for students, we will be starting from the basics rather than diving in head first. 

-Student Government: 
Technical difficulties with the hoodies for sale. Design that was submitted did not work. 

Students will be reworking the design. Refunds will be given if second design is not approved.
Bear trash can delivery is still in the works.

- Chignik Lake School Library Update
 District has a literacy grant and part of it is for updating libraries
 School was able to order $15,000 worth of books from Follett for the library. School 

staff has started our order. We put together a list of books from their online 
catalog.  We are waiting on our Follett rep to see if they can special order some books or 
find them in their catalog. Then use the rest of our money to put together a list of books 
on the topics we gave them. 

 Then we will get an order to approve before it is finalized and processed. 
 Our Follett rep told us they hope to have the books here by April
 In May, a teacher and or/other will be hired to clean, weed out old books, and put the 

new books in circulation,
 We are getting a new computerized check out/in cataloging system. This is all part of 

the Literacy grant the district has. 

- Impact Aid
See attached document

- 2021-2022 School Calendar
Calendar draft will be sent out with the minutes

-Next Meeting
February 17, 2021 @4pm

Meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.


